Gap Minutes 
February 20, 2017 7:00pm
Robinson Memorial Presbyterian
Vision: Gaston Area Presbyterian Congregations working together to serve God

http://gap.wncpresby.org/
Mission: The mission is to support and facilitate the efforts of congregations in Gaston County in their work to spread the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  Our hope in doing so is that we transform churches so that their members may find new life and new energy to respond to God’s call and others will be attracted to them and their work.

Attending were:  
	Beth Bolin
	Gastonia 1st
	
	Jackson Mott
	Southminster

	Donna Love
	Mt Holly
	
	Joanne Mitchell
	Southminster

	Joseph Taber 
	Lowell 
	
	Charles Whitesides
	Third St

	Martha & Russ Pelc
	Dallas 1st
	
	Elizabeth Littlejohn
	Third St

	Libby Sigmon 
	Olney
	
	Starla Littlejohn
	Third St

	Jean Faires
	Robinson
	
	Jan McAbee
	Union

	John Pea 
	Robinson
	
	Rose Brooks
	Union

	Bill Glover
	Southminster
	
	Sue Lewis
	Union

	
	
	
	Paula & Guy Wallace 
	West Ave


I. Welcome and Introductions:   
· John Pea pastor of Robinson Memorial, called meeting to order with prayer at 7:05 pm.  Pancakes & sausage were served as a preview of the Fat Tuesday Meal on Feb 28. 
· The minutes of the January 16, 2017 meeting were approved with correction to 1st Belmont attended OCC & officer training was January 20.  Motion by Libbie Sigmon and 2nd by Joseph Tabor.  Passed. 
II. Presbytery News – Charles Davenport
· Barbara Ross will be retiring by June.  
· Presbytery approved 6 admendments. 

· General Assembly approved re-write of Directory of Worship.  There will be an informational session on March 28 from 10 – noon at Northminster Church in Hickory to learn more.  More information at http://presbyterywnc.org/223rd-general-assembly 
· Vote of changes to occur at April Presbytery meeting.  

III. Other reports and items

· Camp Grier promotion – 

· Sunday Feb 26, 2017 targeted for children/youth to promote the mission and ministry of Camp Grier from 2-4 pm at 1St Presbyterian, Gastonia
· Confirmed Refreshment volunteers: 

· Cookies/snacks: Southminster, Long Creek, Olney, First Gastonia

· Drinks: Southminster, Lowell, Union

· Bring to Fellowship Hall by 1:40 
· There is a good video on the Camp Grier website to share with your church http://www.campgrier.org/ 
· Habitat Update – Bill Glover 

· Family will move into GAP House built last Fall very soon. 
· If your church budget has money designated to Habitat, one way to increase that donation is to donate to Community Foundation and designate funds for Habitat.  Matching funds are usually around 40%.
· GAP Easter ad in The Gazette – John Pea

· Churches interested in participating in the ad should submit Easter service information by March 20 (next GAP meeting) to jpsmail1@bellsouth.net. 
· Cost based on total number of GAP churches participating.
· Lingerfeldt Talent Show –Rose Brooks
· Union Church partnering  with Lingerfeldt School

· Church members are tutoring students
· March 9 school holding Talent Show  – money raised goes for playground equipment 

· The following volunteered to provide a basket for a raffle for this event:  Olney, Lowell, West Ave, Robinson, Union, First Gastonia (2), and Southminster (2). 
· Suggest that each basket have a theme for the contents.  
· Baskets should be taken to Union by March 8.  

· Malawi Fundraiser – Jackson Mott

· Looking to have a fundraiser in the spring 

· 10 people going from Presbytery (4 from Gaston County)

· Raining in Malawi (which is good news)

· Jackson referred to a blog link which contains news about Malawi.  Blog by Susan Rembert, a missionary from NC, teaching at Ebenezer School.  Please share with your congregations.
· https://susanrembert.wordpress.com/2017/02/20/neighbors/
· https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=O5iKALc0Zcc
· Guatemala – Beth Bolin

· Church representatives invited to gathering to discuss the Guatemala Partnership
· Sunday, Mar 19 from 3 – 4:30 at Belmont First
· Discuss opportunities in Guatemala, churches there need a partner church from NC

· Discuss communication & trip ideas 

· Ideal to attend if your church wants more information

· Delegation scheduled to visit in April 

IV. 
Announcements

· Presbytery hosting high school Youth Mission Retreat

i. Friday, March 17 & Sat. March 18 @ Black Mountain Children’s Home

ii. Week-end filled with service projects, fun, music, & worship

iii. Space is limited.  $25 covers the cost 

iv. http://presbyterywnc.org/uploads/media/pdfs/2017/mission-retreat-20170124.pdf for more information & application

· Presbytery hosting Youth Leaders Forum

i. Sat Mar 4 from 10-2 at Waldensian Pres Church in Valdese 
ii. Discussion what works, what doesn’t.  

iii. Free and includes lunch! 

iv. http://presbyterywnc.org/uploads/media/pdfs/2017/youth-leader-forum-20170127.pdf for more information

· West Ave donated their linens (previously used for Family Promise) to Family Promise & Black Mtn Home for Children

· West Ave will enter into partnership with Revolution Church (which meets at the Central YMCA) to distribute food on Wednesdays.  This starts in April from 6-7pm.  Will also have a program for children at same time. 
· Night to Shine at Southminster went well with around 130 special guests in attendance.
· 3rd Street – Fri Feb 24  Men Who Cook Fundraiser $10  6:30pm
· 3rd Street Pantry – 3rd Wednesday of month non-food items are welcome for donations.

· Southminster selling pine needles to support Relay for Life on Sat March 5 $4.50/bale.   

· Robinson Memorial – Fat Tuesday Pancake Supper 4:30 – 7:30 $5 adults, kids free
· Prayers for Mary Lou & Carol Gilreath from Union

· Ash Wednesday Service 6pm at West Avenue

Next Meeting – Southminster 1401 Hoffman Rd Gastonia – 7pm - Monday, Mar 20, 2017 Dan Oedy, presiding 
Meeting adjourned at 7:55pm with motion by Joseph Taber & 2nd by Libby Sigmon and Libby offered a prayer. 
To: Church Administrative Assistants

RE: GAP Information for Church Bulletin or Newsletter
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In an effort to keep churches aware of how they can become involved in a service project, please include the following information in your church communication at the appropriate time and as you have room to include.  In order for GAP announcements to be easily recognized, please include the GAP logo.  Suggested times to include the information are noted in red.  Thanks!
3 Announcements for this week:

Please ensure that your children & Youth Staff are aware of this first one.  
Attention Youth & Children:  Staff from Camp Grier will be in Gastonia on Sunday, February 26 to stimulate interest in attending camp this summer.  Parents & children are welcome to this informative event.  Summer programs are available from rising 1st Graders to High School.  Event will be at First Presbyterian Church, Gastonia from 2-4 in the Fellowship Hall.  Refreshments available.  Note: There are scholarships available for camp attendance.  
Third Street Presbyterian Church is hosting a Celebration of African American History Month with Men Who Cook on Friday February 24 at 6:30pm.  Cost $10.

Robinson Memorial Presbyterian Church will host a Fat Tuesday meal on Tuesday, Feb 28 at Robinson from 4:30 – 7:30pm.  Cost is $5 per person, kids free.  (Flyer is attached.)
Two announcements for High School Youth & their leaders 

The Presbytery hosting a High School Youth Mission Retreat on Friday, March 17 & Sat. March 18 @ Black Mountain Children’s Home.  Week-end filled with service projects, fun, music, & worship.  Space is limited and $25 covers the cost.  For more information & application go to http://presbyterywnc.org/uploads/media/pdfs/2017/mission-retreat-20170124.pdf 

The Presbytery is hosting a Youth Leaders Forum on Saturday, Mar 4 from 10-2 at Waldensian Presbyterian Church in Valdese.  Discussion will include what works, what doesn’t.  Cost is free and includes lunch!  For more information go to http://presbyterywnc.org/uploads/media/pdfs/2017/youth-leader-forum-20170127.pdf. 

Announcement for any Sunday where you have room in next few weeks
Southminster selling pine needles to support Relay for Life on Sat March 5 $4.50/bale.   
Union Church is partnering with Lingerfeldt School to host a Talent Show on March 9.  The church is accepting gift basket donations which will be sold at the event.
3rd Street Presbyterian Church hosts a Non-Food Pantry on 3rd Wed of month, 10am – noon.  Donations accepted for bath tissue, laundry detergent, soap, & pine cleaner, which are most requested items.  Pantry has served about 129 people since last May. 

